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Field Address:

Block 2 Lot 14 Nevada St.

Timog Park Homes

AngelesCity, 2009

Philippines

Tel #011 63 923 938 0202
011639337150831

Email:

thewoodleymission@hotmail.com

Support Address:
Baptist International Outreach

PO Box 587
Jefferson City, TN
37760

Prayer Requests:
Souls for our Labor

Growth of our new converts
Deaf school
Home Bible Studies

Goals:

Evangelism

Church Planting

Training National Pastors
Deaf School & Church
Bible Institute

Summer Camp at Mt. Penial
Capas, Tarlac

Préching, prayéf; devotion
and fellowship at camp

Church AHniversaly

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE
WO()I)I EYS

MUSSIONARIES 110 741
PLLarriNes

The Woodley Family
Missionaries to the Philippines

August 13, 2018
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

“And let us not be weary in well doing: for in due season we shall reap, if we faint not.”
Galatians 6:9

It is with great joy and excitement to share with you the blessings of our summer camp at
Mt. Peniel, Capas, Tarlac. The three day camp was a time of prayer, devotion and fellowship
with our young people. As you enter the camp sight, to the right is a white wall that
highlights a verse from IT Samuel 24:24, “And the King said unto Araunah, Nay; but I will
surely buy it of thee at a price: neither will I offer burnt offerings unto the Lord my God of
that which doth cost me nothing...” This heart piercing verse spoke to our young people, that
despite their menial earnings, they will give their best to the Lord whether it be their time,
talent or treasure. The week after camp, everyone was fired up to share the gospel and invite
people to church.

What a blessing to celebrate our church anniversary with 135 in attendance! Our theme was
on Jude 22, “And of some have compassion, making a difference.” Glory to God for the four
individuals who came forward for salvation and likewise for baptism. We are also delighted
to have special guests from Manila, Dr. Joanne Montejar and Riza Bacay, a Certified Public
Accountant by profession. Both are saved and faithful in the Lord’s ministry.

Once again, we are blessed to have Jabez Pangilinan, the son of my best man, Danny, from
Honolulu, Hawaii. During his stay, the Lord afforded us the opportunity to visit his
grandfather, Mr. Elpidio Casupanan Pangilinan, 90 some years old in Paniqui, Tarlac, an
hour north of us. His dear wife went home to be with the Lord a couple of years ago. They
were missionaries to Maui, Hawaii for 37 years. What a blessing to have known these Saints
who have been faithful in their service to our Lord.

Last but not least, the Lord opened the door for us to share the gospel to Dr. Cel Alfonso, an
Orthodontis, Carol’s Pre-Dental classmate in college. She was truly touched by the love of
God sending His Son, Jesus to die for her sins. The seed was planted in her heart. Please
pray for her salvation. We are truly grateful for your prayers and faithful support to our
ministry here in the Philippines. Please continue to pray for our two sons, Christopher and
Emmanuel who are in America. May the Lord continue to bless you.

In His Service,

Chris Woodl%

Note: Please make check donations payable to BIO and designate Chris Woodley or Deaf School Philippines.
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